
RCW 48.87.010  Intent.  Certified nurse midwives and licensed 
midwives experience a major problem in both the availability and 
affordability of malpractice insurance. In particular midwives 
practicing outside hospital settings are unable to obtain malpractice 
insurance at any price in this state at this time. Licensed midwives 
have been unable to obtain hospital privileges due in part to the 
requirement of almost all Washington hospitals that professional staff 
members have liability insurance.

The services performed by midwives are in demand by many women 
for childbirth and prenatal care. Women often choose to have a home or 
birth center birth instead of a hospital birth. Women are entitled to 
the provider of their choice at such a critical life event. Studies 
document the safety of midwife-attended births and the safety of home 
births for low-risk women.

At a time when safety, cost-effectiveness, and individual choice 
are of paramount concern to the citizens of Washington state, 
midwifery care in a variety of settings must be available to the 
public. This is essential to the goals of increased access to 
maternity care and increased cost-effectiveness of care, as well as 
addressing problems of provider shortage. One of the primary 
impediments to the availability of maternity services performed by 
midwives is the lack of available and affordable malpractice liability 
insurance coverage.

This chapter is intended to increase the availability of cost-
effective, high quality maternity care by making malpractice insurance 
available for midwives. This chapter is implemented by requiring all 
insurers authorized to write commercial or professional liability 
insurance to be members of a joint underwriting association created to 
provide malpractice insurance for midwives.  [1993 c 112 § 1.]
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